Saugus Board of Selectmen

January 8, 2008



The Saugus Board of Selectmen met on January 8, 2008 at 7:30 PM in the Town Hall Auditorium, 298 Central Street. Present were: Selectmen Stephen Castinetti, Stephen Horlick, Peter Rossetti Jr. and the Chairman Donald Wong. The Town Manager Andrew Bisignani was also present. Michael Kelleher was not present. 

The Chair said Mr. Kelleher is out of Town on business and may arrive late.

Invited guests:

None.

Approval of minutes:

December 6, 2007:



Mr. Rossetti moved to accept the minutes. Mr. Castinetti seconds. Vote: 4-0.

December 11, 2007:
Mr. Horlick offered corrections. Mr. Rossetti requested clarification. Mr. Horlick explained.


Mr. Rossetti moved to accept the minutes as corrected. Chair seconds. Vote: 4-0.

December 18, 2007:

Mr. Horlick moved to accept the minutes. Chair seconds. Vote: 4-0.

Continued hearings:
Broadway Auto Sales; 




Tax Classification hearing; and 



Lucky 7 Arcade.


Mr. Rossetti moved to take Broadway Auto Sales from the table. Mr. Castinetti seconds. Vote: 4-0.
Eduardo Bettencourt d/b/a Broadway Auto Sales, 1330 Broadway, for transfer of Class II Auto Dealer’s License from Broadway Service Station, 1330 Broadway.


No one was present.


Mr. Castinetti moved to close the hearing. Mr. Rossetti seconds. Vote: 4-0.


Mr. Rossetti said since the petitioner is not here and the License was previously issued (renewed) to another party.


Mr. Rossetti moved the Board take no action. Mr. Castinetti seconds. Mr. Horlick asked if withdrawing or no action. Mr. Rossetti said the petitioner has not asked to withdraw and explained. Vote: 4-0.


Mr. Castinetti moved to take Lucky 7 Arcade from the table. Chair seconds. Vote: 4-0.

Michael Parisi d/b/a Lucky 7 Arcade Two, 184 Broadway, for Special Permit (S-2) to allow the operation of a penny arcade with License for 40-50 coin operated devices.


No one was present. Mr. Rossetti said the applicant submitted a letter asking to withdraw. Mr. Castinetti read from the letter: “Since we are unable to provide you with the firm clarification you require for a positive outcome by the January 8, 2008 meeting, … we respectfully request that our application for a license … be withdrawn.”

Mr. Rossetti moved to close the hearing. Mr. Castinetti seconds. Vote: 4-0.


Mr. Rossetti moved to grant petitioner leave to withdraw without prejudice. Chair seconds. Vote: 4-0.


The Chair said there is no new information regarding the tax classification hearing. Mr. Rossetti since there is no new information, the Board will leave it on the table.

Public hearings:
None.

Correspondence
1.) Population Estimates for Seasonal Licenses.


Mr. Castinetti moved the Board, acting under authority of MGL c. 138 s 17, as amended, the Saugus Board of Selectmen at a meeting held January 8, 2008 estimated that the residential population of Saugus, as of July 10, 2008 will be 26,000. This estimate was made and voted upon by us at a meeting called for the purpose after due notice to each of the members of the time, place and purpose of said meeting, and after investigation and ascertainment by us of all the facts and after cooperative discussion and deliberation. The estimate is true to the best of our knowledge and belief. Mr. Rossetti seconds. Vote: 4-0.

2.) Selectmen meeting schedule.

The Chair noted no objection on dates from Board Members.


Mr. Horlick moved to accept the meeting schedule. Chair seconds. Vote: 4-0.

3.) MPO re: 2009-2012 Transportation Improvement Program.,


Mr. Castinetti read the list of projects for Saugus.

4.) Mr. Mytkowicz re: proposed By-Law regarding snow removal.


Rick Mytkowitcz, 24 Emory Street was present and thanked the Board for giving him the opportunity to discuss the lack of sidewalk snow removal in Town and said the Town is allowed under MGL to require it and described how other communities do so and would like the Board to consider the issue and discuss for the May Warrant and is looking for feed back and understands the sensitive issue of enforcement, but we can focus on critical routes. Mr. Castinetti said he thinks there’s a lot of merit to this issue but his main concern is for those unable to and would need some exclusionary language. Mr. Mytkowicz said about 70% of residents and businesses shovel but have seen driveways snow blown and not sidewalks and agrees language should be reasonable. Mr. Horlick agreed something should be done but does not agree with fines and said before requiring citizens the Town needs to step up first. Mr. Rossetti said the idea is a good one and is an issue with a lot of people and feels it merits further consideration and said Town Meeting has a Sidewalk Committee that could meet with a Selectman to discuss policy and enforcement and this should be referred to the Sidewalk Committee to meet with Selectmen, Police and DPW and asked Lt. Sweezey if he would like to comment. Lt. Sweezey was present and said he would be happy to meet to discuss the issue. Mr. Castinetti asked if there have been any incidents as a result of un-cleared sidewalks. Lt. said not that he is aware of. Mr. Rossetti explained Cliftondale snow removal because there is no place to put the snow and leaving it creates a more narrow roadway and when not removed has resulted in incidents/accidents in the past.

5.) Charter Commission re: invitation for interview.


Mr. Horlick moved to send a letter to the Charter Commission stating the Board Members will be attending. Chair seconds. Vote: 4-0.

6.) Selectmen FY09 Preliminary Budget.


The Chair thanked their clerk for preparing the preliminary budget and said he was informed the Board may be responsible for mailing the Charter Commission report and may need additional funds for that in their budget. Mr. Rossetti said the Charter Commission did inform them that the Board is responsible to send out the report to every household and there will be a cost for postage, envelops, paper, etc. The Chair said they should ask the Charter Commission about the cost. Mr. Rossetti said they can ask when they meet with them. Mr. Horlick said regarding asking information on cost that it wont be needed until later next year and said the Board gave up their stipends so money is available. Mr. Rossetti said that money isn’t in the budget and explained it has been used for other things.


Mr. Horlick moved to accept the preliminary FY09 budget. Mr. Rossetti seconds. Vote: 4-0.

 The Chairman announced the following:
- Reminded the public to get their census forms back to the Town Clerk.

- Announced spaghetti dinner fund raiser on 1/14 at Waybright School to benefit family that house burned.

Manager’s reports
- requested the Board call a Special Town Meeting on 1/28/08 and requested the Board leave the warrant open until Friday, 1/10/08.


Mr. Rossetti moved the Board call a Special Town Meeting on January 28, 2008 at 7:30 PM at Town Hall and to leave the Warrant open for the Manager until January 10, 2008. Mr. Castinetti seconds. Mr. Horlick speaking on the motion said the Board should see the Articles before and asked in the future he give the Board opportunity to see the Articles in advance. The Manager said the Annual Town Meeting the Board does have Articles in advance, but Specials are time sensitive and may not have them in advance and said in the future if the opportunity arises he will, but the Articles are not finalized yet. Mr. Horlick asked in the future to inform the Board and he would like to try to keep the Warrant open for a week for citizens, departments, etc. to submit. Mr. Rossetti asked the Manager about the 2 Articles that were referred to the next Special. The Manager said he will be requesting raising money from the levy, not a transfer and will be submitted new reworded Articles. Vote: 4-0.

- recommended the reappointment of Stephen Rappa and the appointment of Frank Woods to the Board of Health. 


Mr. Horlick said the Board received copy of letter and calls regarding another reappointment and asked if there is a reason why a person that served 20 years on the Board of Health would not be reappointed. The Manager said these are his recommendations at this time.


Mr. Horlick moved to confirm the reappointment of Stephen Rappa to the Board of Health. Mr. Castinetti seconds.

Roll call vote:
Mr. Horlick, yes; Mr. Castinetti, yes; Mr. Rossetti, yes; Mr. Wong, yes. Vote: 4-0.


Mr. Castinetti moved to confirm the appointment of Frank Woods to the Board of Health. Chair seconds.

Roll call vote:
Mr. Castinetti, yes; Mr. Horlick, abstained; Mr. Rossetti, yes; Mr. Wong, yes. Vote: 3-0 and 1 abstention by Mr. Horlick. Mr. Horlick said he has nothing against the gentleman appointed, but feels someone that has served for 20 years should have been reappointed and this is no reflection on the gentleman.

Mr. Rossetti moved the Board send a letter thanking her for her years of service. Chair seconds. Vote: 4-0.
Member’s motions

Mr. Castinetti:
announced American Legion Ladies’ Auxiliary is collecting cans of soup.


- Sunday an Eagle Court of Honor was held for James Virnelli and would like to invite him in for citation.


Mr. Castinetti moved to invite James Virnelli in for citation. Mr. Rossetti seconds. Mr. Rossetti speaking on the motion said achieving the rank of Eagle Scout is very hard and few do and this is a great honor and great accomplishment and congratulated him. Vote: 4-0.
- Explained the problem a family had with their water heater and how so many came together to resolve the problem.

Mr. Castinetti moved the Board invite the list of individuals that helped in for citation to thank them for stepping up to the plate and demonstrated the true sentiment of Christmas. Chair seconds. Vote: 4-0.

Mr. Rossetti:
said the Charter Commission meets regularly on Thursday evening at 7PM and they are televised.

- Asked Board Members to meet a few minutes before the February 12th meeting to discuss an event to honor Janette Fasano. Board Members agreed at 7:15 PM.

- said at the Fox Hill Bridge meeting issues were raised and the State said it will be a lengthy project 5-8 years and will have a major impact on Saugus.

- said MMA annual convention is Saturday and he is planning on attending and will report next meeting.

- said the Board received information regarding the Curley Property and hoping to ask Town Counsel to look into it and request update.

- said regarding the issue of hours of operation for liquor licenses he suggests to set up a committee to look at it in the next month or so.

- said our new State Senator Anthony Galluccio made donation to the Friends of the Saugus Public Library in the name of the Selectmen and School Committee Members and would like to send a letter thanking him for the donation and for his concern with Saugus.

Mr. Rossetti moved to send letter to Sen. Galluccio thanking him for the donation and for his concern. Mr. Castinetti seconds. Vote: 4-0.


Mr. Rossetti moved to send a letter to MAPC to request the change the name of the Chairman to Mr. Wong. Mr. Castinetti seconds. Vote: 4-0.

Mr. Horlick:
wished Officer Coburn the best and thanked Saugus Police and Fire for helping saving his life.


Mr. Horlick moved to send letter to Police and to Fire thanking them for their efforts. Chair seconds. Vote: 4-0.

- said he has an old letter from Mr. Diotte regarding a light and requested their clerk follow up on it.

- thanked Mass. Highway for holding the meeting on 12/20 regarding the bridge and concerns were raised.

- said the vote the Board took last meeting on the Tabu transfer of license may be an issue because the Town’s Rules & Regulations state 3 votes are required and it was a 2-1 vote.


Mr. Horlick moved to send a letter to Town Counsel with a copy of the Rules & Regulations and ask if the Board needs to re-vote or re-advertise because it’s a closed public hearing. (The motion was not seconded) Mr. Rossetti said according to the State it requires a majority vote only. Mr. Horlick said he sat on the Board that wrote the Rules & Regulations and believes they should send it to Town Counsel for opinion if what they did was correct. Mr. Rossetti said he spoke with the author of the book he referenced, Atty. Miller and he said it only requires a majority vote. Mr. Horlick asked if he could get a letter or something in writing to have on file and said he wants something in writing on file and will request it from Town Counsel himself.
- asked for update on meeting with State Delegates. Their clerk said letters went out and none have responded as yet.
- asked their clerk to check with the Finance Committee as to when they will meet on the 6 month review.
- said the Board has to schedule a meeting with the Manager regarding financials and would like to set a date in February and asked Board Members to set a date at next meeting.

- said the Board voted to lower the I&I and it was asked if should refund and Special Counsel responded and read the letter and said the Board can discuss this at the Sewer Commission meeting.

Mr. Rossetti:
said he received pamphlet regarding identifying strokes and asked the public to remember S.T.R. S= smile; T= talk; and R= raise your arms.
- said he received bulletin from Homeland Security regarding the misuse of 911 system and reminded the public it is a Federal Crime that  carries significant penalties.


Mr. Castinetti moved to adjourn. Chair seconds. Vote: 4-0.

Meeting adjourned at 8:41 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Reed, Clerk
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